Oakridge Water District - Water Consumption Notice

July 13, 2022


The Oakridge Water District, is experiencing a decrease in source water due to the current draught situation caused by lack of rain.   This is an issue that is impacting other water districts in the area.

Water capacity provided by the Water District's wells and sourced from local aquifers has been impacted.  Couple the decreased water supply with a considerable increase in consumption of water due to irrigation and other external uses of water, we will be required to bring in water tankers to supplement the water in the water district’s storage tank beginning on Thursday July 14, 2022.
 
It is recommending that until further notice, all residents cease the following:
 

· THE WASHING OF MOTOR VEHICLES, EXCEPT FOR WINDSHIELDS, MIRRORS AND THE LIKE.

· THE CLEANING OR WASHING OF THE OUTSIDE OF BUILDINGS OR OTHER STRUCTURES BY THE USE OF WATER OR STEAM.

· WITH THE EXCEPTION OF THE MAIN POOL, THE OPERATION OF PORTABLE SWIMMING POOLS.

· THE WATERING OF LAWNS AND PRIVATE GARDENS AND THE OPERATION OF ORNAMENTAL PONDS, POOL AND FOUNTAINS.
 
Thank you for your cooperation.
Tony Gonçalves
Supervisor, Town of Lewisboro

